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               Reeve Bright  
               561-573-8186 

Secretary:  Barbara Schooler 
                   561-271-6649 
   

Treasurer: Dale Morrison 
                  561-278-1002 
  

Immediate Past President:  
               Peggy Kelleher  

     2018-2019  Bd. of Directors 

     Carlene Laseter,  Susan Ruby,   
        Ben Ruby, Doug Martin,  
  Alberta G. Rickard, David Freeburn 
                   Jay Alperin 

2018-2019 Committee Chairs 
*Community Service: 
      AVDA - Dianie Alperin, Ben Ruby 
     Thanksgiving– Ezra Krieg                              
     Police Appreciation - Ezra Krieg,  
                                    Peggy Kelleher 

*Club Meetings: Jay Alperin  

*Fund Raising:  
     Delray Affair– Carlene Laseter 
     Golf Tourney– Scott Youngberg 
     Glo-Ball- Bob Barcinski 

*Interclubs: Steve Rubin  

*Membership: Carlene Laseter 

*Newsletter/Website: 
                   Scott Youngberg 

*Programs: Ezra Krieg 

*Social Activities: 
          President & President Elect 

*Spiritual Aims:  Doug Martin 

*Youth Services:  
     Scholarship - Jack Foley,  
                           Dale Morrison 
    Terrific Kids - Peggy Kelleher, 
                            Lisa Lee 

Key Club/Builders Club -  
         American Heritage - Tony Marazita 
      Atlantic High School– Stacy Brody  
        Unity School - Stacy Brookman     

    Meets for Breakfast Wednesday’s (except the 1st Week), 7:30 a.m., Delray Beach Golf Club, 2200 Highland Ave, Delray Beach, Fl.    
                And the 1st Thursday, 6:00 pm, Tim Finnegan’s Irish Pub, 2885 S. Federal Hwy (South of Linton), Delray Beach, Fl. 

Where Ordinary People Provide Extraordinary Service” - Celebrating 45 Years of Service 

     Visit our Website: 
  www.delraybeachkiwanis-  
           
sun-

   Our program on April 10th was 

presented by Kimberly Briard, the 

Mentor Coordinator for Take Stock In 

Children-Palm Beach. Their mission is 

to break the cycle of poverty for low-

income, academically qualified 

students by providing opportunities for 

a post-secondary education. Through 

an innovative multi-year model they 

provide wraparound services to 

students, with no drop-off of services 

after high school 

completion. Students 

are matched with a 

caring volunteer 

mentor, equipped with 

academically focused 

intervention, awarded a 

college scholarship, and provided with 

post-secondary 

retention services.  

   Become a Mentor. 

A mentor is a caring, 

compassionate adult 

who chooses to 

devote their time to 

a young person. 

Mentors offer 

support, guidance, 

and encouragement. If you can donate 

one hour per week, you can 

change a life by helping a 

child build confidence, a solid 

foundation of values, 

establish goals, improve their 

academic and life skills. For 

more information, go to 

www.takestockpalmbeach.org. 

At The Heart of Every Strong Community 

  Our program on 

April 17th was 

presented by Lindy 

Harvey, the Special 

Events Coordinator 

for Spirit of Giving.     

   The Spirit of 

Giving Network is a 

collaborative, 

nonprofit 

organization with a focus on children 

and families in South Palm Beach 

County. It is a forum 

where nonprofits and 

community supporters 

share information, 

resources and best 

practices. Currently, there 

are more than 60 nonprofit member 

organizations meeting on a monthly 

basis. The group’s objective is to 

streamline the delivery of services to 

the community by working 

collaboratively to solve issues and 

improve operations through internal 

and external partnerships.  

   Programs include Community 

Volunteer Training, Screening and 

Placement, Annual Back to School 

Bash & Health Carnival, Annual 

Holiday Gift Drive, Community 

Nonprofit Calendar, Monthly Member 

Meetings and a Forum for Nonprofits 

Radio Program.  

   They will be holding 

their annual “Back to 

School Bash” on Saturday 

July 27th. At the event, 

registered students are 

paired with a volunteer 

personal shopper to assist them in 

selecting their own backpack, supplies 

and shoes. For more information go 

to www.spiritofgivingnetwork.com. 

Transforming Florida one student at a time 

http://www.delraybeachkiwanis-sunrise.org
http://www.delraybeachkiwanis-sunrise.org
http://www.delraybeachkiwanis-sunrise.org
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The 

    Upcoming Important Dates:                       
                     

                 Upcoming Birthdays  
             May 3 - Ernie Galinis  

                           Wedding Anniversaries:  
                      May 20 - Bob & Connie Barcinski  

                             May 23 - Bob & Gail Colvin  

                          Membership Anniversaries:  
                      May 8  - Carlene Laseter, 12 years  

                             May 16 - Steve Rubin, 35 years!!!  

April 4th Meeting “Finnegan’s”:  Good turnout tonight! Bob 
Barcinski did his best Jay Alperin impersonation handing out the 
winning ticket. He was happy to be with us. Bill Morse put in for the 
fundraisers he’s attending—Honor Flight on Friday and Real Men Bake 
on Monday. Scott Youngberg put in for all the member’s teams that 
were eliminated in the basketball tournament—Boo Hoo! Dale 
Morrison wishes FAU would make the tourney. Ezra Krieg wanted to 
see if Carlene Laseter reads the newsletter because he’s happy 
Kentucky lost. Peggy Kelleher had a fun time in Buffalo where it 
snowed ...again! Ben Bassford had a history “thing” he told us about 
regarding the start of the Civil War. Everyone else was “Just Happy”. 
BTW....Ezra thought Bob did a GREAT Job. 

April 10th Meeting:  Our POTM Reeve Bright started off with “Did 
you see who won the NCAA Basketball?” It was Virginia representing 
the ACC. We also introduced two new member applicants - Suzanne 
Fisher and Matthew Byrne, who were happy to be here. Alberta 
Rickard put in $4 for being here, and for our two new members. 
Doug Martin thanked everyone who participated in Feed PB County 
and mentioned they were on TV. Scott Youngberg is happy for 
“Masters” week. Carlene Laseter had a great trip to Biloxi and no, 
she didn’t hit the casinos. Ezra Krieg was happy Carlene for showing 
up, despite Kentucky losing in the NCAA tourney. Steve Rubin went 
to Kentucky to see his 12 year old niece get married.....what? Bill 
Morse was happy as there are only 5 days left in tax season. Dave 
Freeburn’s daughter is adopting a 3 legged dog. Everyone else was 
JH. 

April 17th Meeting:  This was a double –dose meeting.... It was the 
“after the Delray Affair Meeting” and we inducted two new members 
into our fine club. Carlene Laseter was very happy the Delray Affair 
was over. It was a difficult event this year and Carlene did a “Superb” 
job putting it together. Reeve Bright, who chaired it last year, was 
happy Carlene didn’t break his record for earnings. Everyone else put 
in for Carlene and the job she did, as well as for our new members—
Matthew Byrne and Suzanne Fisher. A few extras....Alberta 
Rickard was happy she got her flat tire fixed, Bob Barcinski’s 
grandson celebrated his 11th birthday and Ezra Krieg put in a 
request to move to a “Less-Noisey” table. 

April 24th Meeting:  “Ok everybody….Where’s your Pin?” That was 
the mandate by President Reeve Bright (He warned us last week 
there was going to be a “Pin Check” today). Bob Barcinski and Larry 
Schroeder put in for that before Reeve could mention it. This was 
followed by Reeve’s tale of why he couldn’t find his Kiwanis Pin among 
all his political campaign pins he has. Larry also put in for the Delray 
Affair results and Bob thanked Jay Alperin for returning and taking 
back the job of greeter. Jay returned the thanks for Bob filling in as 
greeter. Reeve’s niece was the age group winner in the recent Boston 
Marathon. Peggy Kelleher is happy with her new title as “Best Mom 
in the World”. She bought her son a Mustang. (See what 
bribery gets you?) Matt Byrne was happy his 
cholesterol level has gone from 225 to 159 and Carlene 
Laseter was happy her new roof is completed and it’s 
quiet once again. Everyone else was “Just Happy”. 

   

   50/50 Winners:  
  Here are the holders of      

    the “Winning Tickets”    

         for last month:  

 
 

 
    

       April 4 - Ezra (Who?) Krieg 

  April 10 - Reeve (Mr. POTM) Bright 

  April 17 - Dave (Here to save the day) Freeburn 

  April 24 - Matthew Byrne 

  $ $ $  Happy Dollars  $ $ $  Other Doings. . . . . . 

   Hail! President of the Month! 

           ****** April ****** 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

               Reeve Bright 

Here are the scheduled POTM’s. Still need someone for 

August. Want to help? Sign-Up. Easy-Peasy Job ...... 

     May -  Doug Martin 

    June -  Steve Rubin 

    July -   Alberta Rickard 

    August -  open 

    September -  Ezra Krieg 

             Thank You! 
 

Our club was represented at the recent “Feed 

Palm Beach County Day,” the 6th annual event 

to feed hungry children and families in Palm Beach 

County. Thanks to Doug & Jody Martin, Ezra Krieg & 

Marsha Eisenberg, Reeve Bright and Steve Rubin 

for their participation. 

http://us.fotolia.com/id/10753832
http://us.fotolia.com/id/6481969
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  HUMAN AND  

SPIRITUAL VALUES 
(One of the six Objects of Kiwanis)  

  

 “You are never too old to set 

another goal or to dream a new 

dream. “ 

                          C.S. Lewis 

1)Fact or Crap - The "s" 

in Harry S Truman does 

not stand for anything. 

2) Fact or Crap - Pork is 

a white meat. 

3) Fact or Crap - In her 

divorce settlement 

Princess Di was stripped 

of the title Royal Highness 

4) Fact or Crap - Sammy Davis Jr. lost his 

eye in a car accident. 

5) Fact or Crap - Pampers was the first 

disposable diaper. 

6) Fact or Crap - Sesame Street's Ernie 

made it to the top 20 with the song 

"Rubber Duckie" 

7) Fact or Crap - Toys for Tots was started 

by the US Marine Corps  
                  

               (Answers on Page 8) 

Helping Third Graders With 

Their Reading 

Comprehension 
    Our program on April 24th was 

presented by Ted Hoskinson, 

speaking to us about Project 

UpLift. As an additional program to 

Roots and Wings, Project uplift is 

designed to help children in third 

grade with their reading 

comprehension. Third-graders need to pass the state-

mandated FSA reading test to move on to the fourth 

grade. The program was highly successful last year at 

Pine Grove Elementary in improving the iReady test 

scores, and 94 percent of the students showed growth at 

the end of the school year. Students are encouraged to 

apply to the program based on their needs. Once 

students are accepted, they are able to help those that 

really want the help.  

    This year they added the second graders from Pine 

Grove and 59 students from Orchard View Elementary. 

Much progress has been made by the students and they 

have plans to add 

more Delray public 

elementary schools 

to the program. 

   Roots and Wings 

was established to 

serve children in 

need and their 

families to improve 

their access to 

education, health care, transportation and recreation, 

and to encourage strong, cohesive families. 

   For more information, go to https://

rootsandwingsinc.org 

...Submitted by Ben Bassford 

Man Aging....... 
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     Calendar Of Events  

 

June 27-30 ... Kiwanis Int’l     

                       Convention 

                       Walt Disney World   

 

August 15-18... Florida District   

                  Kiwanis Convention 

                    Omni Orlando Resort at  

                         ChampionsGate   

 

September 14 ...  36th Annual 

                            “Swing For Kids”  

                           Golf Tournament 

    Upcoming Meeting Programs   
 

5/2 Finnegan’s- See You at the “Happy Hour”                  

          meeting, Thursday, May 2nd, at 6:00 pm. 

5/8 County Commissioner Robert Weinroth 

5/15 Speak Up for Kids 

5/22 Delray Beach Youth Tennis  

5/29 Ryan Boylston 

6/6 Finnegan’s- See You at the “Happy Hour”                  

          meeting, Thursday, June 6th, at 6:00 pm.  

6/12 Annie Appleseed Project 

6/19 Judge Carolyn Bell 

6/26 NEED SPEAKER 

7/4 Finnegan’s–Happy 4th of July-No Meeting tonight 

7/10  Delray Beach Office of Economic Opportunity  

7/17 Chamber of Commerce 

7/24 We Are Bound for College 

7/31 Personal Ponies 

8/8 Finnegan’s- See You at the “Happy Hour”                  

          meeting, Thursday, August 8th, at 6:00 pm. 

8/14 Wounded Veterans Relief Fund 

8/21 HATT Foundation 

8/28 Big Brother, Big Sisters 

9/5  Finnegan’s- See You at the “Happy Hour”                  

          meeting, Thursday, September 5th, at 6:00 pm. 

9/11 Citizens Climate Lobby 

9/18 Non Profit Entrepreneurship Institute 

      

     Please contact Ezra Krieg at  
     954-260-8838 if you have  

  a program idea for our meetings.  

        

        Membership 
                Carlene Laseter - Chairperson   

 
 

 

              Meet Our Newest        

            Members 

 

    Matthew Byrne  

Matthew was born in Pittsburgh, 

PA. And yes, he is a Steelers fan. 

He went to Westminster College 

where he received a BA degree in 

English/Political Science. From 

there he became a Funeral 

Director and moved to Ft. 

Lauderdale in 1993. He currently 

works for Riverside-Stanetsky 

Memorial Chapels located on West 

Atlantic. His Aunt and Uncle have lived in Delray for many 

years and finds it to be one of his favorite cities. 

 

  Suzanne Fisher 

Suzanne moved to Boynton Beach 

just over 5 years ago to begin her 

journey as an employee of the City 

of Delray Beach, where she is 

currently the Assistant City 

Manager. Suzy moved here from 

Leesburg, GA where she was the 

Director of Parks & Recreation for 

the city of Albany, Ga. Originally 

from Lowell, MA, she has worked mainly in Georgia and 

North Florida for the last 20 years. She is currently 

working on completing her Doctorate in Public 

Administration from Valdosta State University. Suzanne 

has a 17 year old daughter, Morgan, and 2 dogs, Milo and 

Mason. She enjoys running, playing tennis, relaxing by 

the pool and spending time with family and friends. As a 

former member of Rotary and Exchange, she also enjoys 

volunteering her time in the community. 

 Welcome Matthew & Suzanne! 

 
 

Remember, This is     
    The Formula:___    
    

     Love being a   

      Kiwanian.  
  Love your club.  

Share it with others.   

          Live it.  

           God must love stupid people.  

                   He made SO many.  
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The 

     
   Did you know 11% of 

people are left handed 

    Did you know August 

has the highest  
                                percentage of births 

    Did you know unless food is mixed with 
saliva you can't taste it 

    Did you know the average person falls 

asleep in 7 minutes 

    Did you know a bear has 42 teeth 

    Did you know an ostrich's eye is bigger than 
its brain 

    Did you know lemons contain more sugar 
than strawberries 

    Did you know 8% of people have an extra 

rib 

    Did you know 85% of plant life is found in 

the ocean 

    Did you know Ralph Lauren's original name 

was Ralph Lifshitz 

    Did you know rabbits like licorice 

    Did you know the Hawaiian alphabet has 13 
letters 

    Did you know 'Topolino' is the name for 
Mickey Mouse Italy 

    Did you know a lobsters blood is colorless 

but when exposed to oxygen it turns blue 

  

   Another Successful Delray Affair 

 

   A GREAT BIG THANKYOU for all the time and effort you put 

into making this year’s Delray Affair fund-raiser another success, 

raising over $1,000 net for our club. Even though we were 

thrown a curve ball of having our location changed, which hurt 

business, we still battled on. 

   Kudos to Carlene Laseter for taking the chairmanship of this 

event and all the extra effort she put in. As usual, we had visits 

of some very generous people during the three days and they all 

had something positive to say about the Kiwanis organization. 

Several dropped $10 & $20 bills without taking a water or soda.  

   Thinking of all you accomplished both in preparation for, and 

the hours worked over those three days, it makes one proud to 

be a member of our club. You are a very special group of 

people.  Again, thank you all for supporting this major fund 

raiser. 

Here are some pics from the event: 
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 Understanding    
      GMOs 

   The ongoing debate 

about the effects of GMOs 

on health and the 

environment is a 

controversial one. In most 

cases, GMOs are 

engineered to make food crops resistant to herbicides 

and/or to produce an insecticide. For example, much of 

the sweet corn consumed in the U.S. is genetically 

engineered to be resistant to the herbicide Roundup and 

to produce its own insecticide, Bt Toxin. 

   GMOs are also commonly found in U.S. crops such as 

soybeans, alfalfa, squash, zucchini, papaya, and canola, 

and are present in many breakfast cereals and much of 

the processed food that we eat. If the ingredients on a 

package include corn syrup or soy lecithin, chances are 

it contains GMOs. 

Are GMOs safe? While the U.S. Food and Drug 

Administration (FDA) and the biotech companies that 

engineer GMOs insist they are safe, many food safety 

advocates point out that no long term studies have ever 

been conducted to confirm the safety of GMO use, while 

some animal studies have indicated that consuming 

GMOs may cause internal organ damage, slowed brain 

growth, and thickening of the digestive tract. 

   

  The “Golden” 

Years …  

   
— Seems an elderly gentleman 

had serious hearing problems for 

a number of years. 

 

He went to the doctor and the 

doctor was able to have him fitted for a set of hearing 

aids that allowed the gentleman to hear 100%.  

 

The elderly gentleman went back in a month to the 

doctor and the doctor said, "Your hearing is perfect. Your 

family must be really pleased that you can hear again." 

 

To which the gentleman said, "Oh, I haven't told my 

family yet. I just sit around and listen to the 

conversations. I've changed my will three times!" 

 

— As a senior citizen was driving down the freeway, his 

car phone rang. Answering, he heard his wife's voice 

urgently warning him, "Herman, I just heard on the news 

that there's a car going the wrong way on 280. Please be 

careful!"  

"Heck," said Herman, "It's not just one car. It's hundreds 

of them!" 

     PUBLIC SERVICE ANNOUNCEMENT  
           

               
              Don’t fall for myth-leading   

       information about tax refunds   

 

 Now that the April tax-filing deadline has come and gone, many 
taxpayers are eager to get details about their tax refunds. When it 
comes to refunds, there are several common myths going around social 
media. Here are five of these common myths: 
 
Myth 1: Getting a refund this year means there’s no need to 
adjust withholding for 2019 
To help avoid an unexpected tax outcome next year, taxpayers should 
make changes now to prepare for next year. One way for a taxpayer to 
do this is to adjust their tax withholding with their employer. The IRS 
encourages people to do a Paycheck Checkup using the IRS Withholding 
Calculator to determine whether their employer is withholding the right 
amount. This is especially important for anyone who got an unexpected 
result from filing their tax return this year. This could have happened 
because the taxpayer’s employer withheld too much or too little tax 
from the employee’s paycheck in 2018.   
 
Myth 2: Calling the IRS or a tax professional will provide a 
better refund date 
Many people mistakenly think that talking to the IRS or calling their tax 
professional is the best way to find out when they will get their refund. 
In reality, the best way to check the status of a refund is online through 
the “Where’s My Refund?” tool at IRS.gov or with the IRS2Go mobile 
app. Taxpayers without Internet access can call the automated refund 
hotline at 800-829-1954. “Where’s My Refund?” has the same 
information available to IRS telephone assistors, so there is no need to 

call unless “Where’s My Refund?” says to do so. 
 
 

Myth 3: Ordering a tax transcript is a ‘secret way’ to get a 
refund date 
Doing so will not help taxpayers find out when they will get their 
refund. "Where’s My Refund?" tells the taxpayer their tax return has 
been received and if the IRS has approved or sent the refund. 
 
Myth 4: ‘Where’s My Refund?’ must be wrong because there’s no 
deposit date yet 
Updates to “Where's My Refund?”  on both IRS.gov and the IRS2Go 
mobile app are made once each day. These updates are usually made 
overnight. Even though the IRS issues most refunds in less than 21 
days, it’s possible a refund may take longer. This means that in some 
cases, a taxpayer who filed later may receive their refund sooner than 
someone who filed earlier in the season. The IRS contacts a taxpayer 
by mail when it needs more information to process their tax return. 
Taxpayers should also remember to consider the time it takes for the 
banks to post the refund to the taxpayer’s account. Taxpayers waiting 
for a refund in the mail should plan for the time it takes a check to 
arrive. 
 
Myth 5: ‘Where’s My Refund?’ must be wrong because a refund 
amount is less than expected 
There are several factors that could cause a tax refund to be larger or 

smaller than expected. Situations that could decrease a refund include: 
   The taxpayer made math errors or mistakes; The taxpayer owes 
federal taxes for a prior year; The taxpayer owes state taxes, child 
support, student loans or other delinquent federal nontax obligations; 
and The IRS holds a portion of the refund while it reviews an item 
claimed on the return. 

The IRS will mail the taxpayer a letter of explanation if these 
adjustments are made. Some taxpayers may also receive a letter from 
the Department of Treasury's Bureau of the Fiscal Service if their refund 
was reduced to offset certain financial obligations. 

http://links.govdelivery.com:80/track?type=click&enid=ZWFzPTEmbWFpbGluZ2lkPTIwMTkwNDIyLjUwMDE1NjEmbWVzc2FnZWlkPU1EQi1QUkQtQlVMLTIwMTkwNDIyLjUwMDE1NjEmZGF0YWJhc2VpZD0xMDAxJnNlcmlhbD0xNzIzNDg0NiZlbWFpbGlkPWVzeXN5QGF0dC5uZXQmdXNlcmlkPWVzeXN5QGF0dC5uZXQmZmw9JmV4d
http://links.govdelivery.com:80/track?type=click&enid=ZWFzPTEmbWFpbGluZ2lkPTIwMTkwNDIyLjUwMDE1NjEmbWVzc2FnZWlkPU1EQi1QUkQtQlVMLTIwMTkwNDIyLjUwMDE1NjEmZGF0YWJhc2VpZD0xMDAxJnNlcmlhbD0xNzIzNDg0NiZlbWFpbGlkPWVzeXN5QGF0dC5uZXQmdXNlcmlkPWVzeXN5QGF0dC5uZXQmZmw9JmV4d
http://links.govdelivery.com:80/track?type=click&enid=ZWFzPTEmbWFpbGluZ2lkPTIwMTkwNDIyLjUwMDE1NjEmbWVzc2FnZWlkPU1EQi1QUkQtQlVMLTIwMTkwNDIyLjUwMDE1NjEmZGF0YWJhc2VpZD0xMDAxJnNlcmlhbD0xNzIzNDg0NiZlbWFpbGlkPWVzeXN5QGF0dC5uZXQmdXNlcmlkPWVzeXN5QGF0dC5uZXQmZmw9JmV4d
http://links.govdelivery.com:80/track?type=click&enid=ZWFzPTEmbWFpbGluZ2lkPTIwMTkwNDIyLjUwMDE1NjEmbWVzc2FnZWlkPU1EQi1QUkQtQlVMLTIwMTkwNDIyLjUwMDE1NjEmZGF0YWJhc2VpZD0xMDAxJnNlcmlhbD0xNzIzNDg0NiZlbWFpbGlkPWVzeXN5QGF0dC5uZXQmdXNlcmlkPWVzeXN5QGF0dC5uZXQmZmw9JmV4d
http://links.govdelivery.com:80/track?type=click&enid=ZWFzPTEmbWFpbGluZ2lkPTIwMTkwNDIyLjUwMDE1NjEmbWVzc2FnZWlkPU1EQi1QUkQtQlVMLTIwMTkwNDIyLjUwMDE1NjEmZGF0YWJhc2VpZD0xMDAxJnNlcmlhbD0xNzIzNDg0NiZlbWFpbGlkPWVzeXN5QGF0dC5uZXQmdXNlcmlkPWVzeXN5QGF0dC5uZXQmZmw9JmV4d
http://links.govdelivery.com:80/track?type=click&enid=ZWFzPTEmbWFpbGluZ2lkPTIwMTkwNDIyLjUwMDE1NjEmbWVzc2FnZWlkPU1EQi1QUkQtQlVMLTIwMTkwNDIyLjUwMDE1NjEmZGF0YWJhc2VpZD0xMDAxJnNlcmlhbD0xNzIzNDg0NiZlbWFpbGlkPWVzeXN5QGF0dC5uZXQmdXNlcmlkPWVzeXN5QGF0dC5uZXQmZmw9JmV4d
http://links.govdelivery.com:80/track?type=click&enid=ZWFzPTEmbWFpbGluZ2lkPTIwMTkwNDIyLjUwMDE1NjEmbWVzc2FnZWlkPU1EQi1QUkQtQlVMLTIwMTkwNDIyLjUwMDE1NjEmZGF0YWJhc2VpZD0xMDAxJnNlcmlhbD0xNzIzNDg0NiZlbWFpbGlkPWVzeXN5QGF0dC5uZXQmdXNlcmlkPWVzeXN5QGF0dC5uZXQmZmw9JmV4d
http://links.govdelivery.com:80/track?type=click&enid=ZWFzPTEmbWFpbGluZ2lkPTIwMTkwNDIyLjUwMDE1NjEmbWVzc2FnZWlkPU1EQi1QUkQtQlVMLTIwMTkwNDIyLjUwMDE1NjEmZGF0YWJhc2VpZD0xMDAxJnNlcmlhbD0xNzIzNDg0NiZlbWFpbGlkPWVzeXN5QGF0dC5uZXQmdXNlcmlkPWVzeXN5QGF0dC5uZXQmZmw9JmV4d
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     Krieg’s Korner 
As a regular feature of our weekly meetings,  

Ezra Krieg brings us up to date with what 

happened on  “This Date in History” 

Here are a few interesting items from the past  

few weeks:  

April 4: 
1841   President William Henry Harrison succumbed to 

pneumonia one month after his inaugural, becoming the 

first U.S. chief executive to die in office. 

1850   The city of Los Angeles was incorporated. 

1945   During World War II, U.S. forces liberated the Nazi concentration camp 

Ohrdruf in Germany. Hungary was liberated as Soviet forces cleared out 

remaining German troops. 

1949   12 nations, including the United States, signed the North Atlantic Treaty in 

Washington, D.C. 

1968   Civil rights leader Martin Luther King Jr., 39, was shot and killed while 

standing on a balcony of the Lorraine Motel in Memphis, Tennessee. 

1975   Microsoft was founded by Bill Gates and Paul Allen in Albuquerque, New 

Mexico. 

1983   The space shuttle Challenger roared into orbit on its maiden voyage. (It 

was destroyed in the disaster of January 1986.) 

1988   The Arizona Senate convicted Gov. Evan Mecham (MEE’-kuhm) of two 

charges of official misconduct, and removed him from office; Mecham was the 

first U.S. governor to be impeached and removed from office in nearly six 

decades.  

2017   Saying the situation had reached “a point of crisis,” President Donald 

Trump signed a proclamation directing the deployment of the National Guard to 

the U.S.-Mexico border to fight illegal immigration.  

 Birthdays: 
 Actor Craig T. Nelson is 75 

 Actress Christine Lahti (”Chicago Hope”) is 69 

 Writer-producer David E. Kelley (”Ally McBeal,” `’The Practice”) is 63 

 Actor Hugo Weaving (”The Matrix,” `’Lord of the Rings”) is 59 

 Talk show host Graham Norton is 56 

 Country singer Clay Davidson is 48 

 Magician David Blaine is 46 

April 10: 
1866   The American Society for the Prevention of Cruelty to Animals was 

incorporated. 
1925   "The Great Gatsby" by F. Scott Fitzgerald was published. 

1947   Brooklyn Dodgers president Branch Rickey announced he had purchased 

the contract of Jackie Robinson from the Montreal Royals, paving the way for 

Robinson to become the first black to play in the major leagues. 

1998   Negotiators in Northern Ireland reached a landmark settlement that called 

for Protestants and Catholics to share power. 

2001   The Netherlands legalized mercy killings and assisted suicide for patients 

with unbearable, terminal illness. 

 Birthdays: 
 Actor Max von Sydow is 90 
 Actress Liz Sheridan (“Seinfeld”) is 90 

 Sportscaster John Madden is 83 

 Actor Steven Seagal is 67 

 Actor Peter MacNicol (“Numb3rs,” ”Ally McBeal”) is 65 

 Actress Chyler Leigh (“Supergirl,” ”Grey’s Anatomy”) is 37 

 Singer-actress Mandy Moore (“This is Us”) is 35 

 Actress Daisy Ridley (“Star Wars: The Force Awakens”) is 27 

 

 

April 17: 
1521   Martin Luther went before the Diet of Worms to face charges stemming 

from his religious writings. 

1951   Baseball Hall of Famer Mickey Mantle made his major league debut with 

the New York Yankees. 

1961   About 1,500 CIA-trained Cuban exiles launched an invasion at the Bay of 

Pigs on the southwestern coast of Cuba in a failed attempt to overthrow Fidel 

Castro. 

1964   The Ford Motor Co. unveiled the Mustang. 

1973   FedEx, then known as Federal Express, began operations. 

2001   Barry Bonds of the San Francisco Giants hit his 500th career home run, 

becoming the 17th major leaguer to reach the mark. 

 Birthdays: 
 Actor David Bradley (”Game of Thrones”) is 77 

 Actress Olivia Hussey is 68 

 Actor Sean Bean (”Lord of the Rings”) is 60 

 Actress Jennifer Garner is 47 

 Singer Victoria Beckham of the Spice Girls is 45 

 Actress Lindsay Korman (”Passions”) is 41 

 Actor Tate Ellington (”Quantico”) is 40 

April 24: 
1800   Congress approved a bill establishing the Library of Congress. 

1898   Spain declared war on the United States after rejecting America's 

ultimatum to withdraw from Cuba. 

1915   The Ottoman Empire rounded up Armenian political and cultural leaders in 

Constantinople at the start of what many scholars regard as the first genocide of 

the 20th century, in which an estimated 1.5 million Armenians died. 

1962   The Massachusetts Institute of Technology achieved the first satellite relay 

of a television signal. 

2005   Pope Benedict XVI was installed as leader of the Roman Catholic Church in 

cermonies at the Vatican. 

 Birthdays: 
 Actress Shirley MacLaine is 85 

 Actress-singer-director Barbra Streisand is 77 

 Country singer Richard Sterban of the Oak Ridge Boys is 76 

 Actor Michael O’Keefe (“Roseanne”) is 64 

 Actor-comedian Cedric the Entertainer is 55 

 Actress Melinda Clarke (“The O.C.”) is 50 

 Actor Rory McCann (“Game of Thrones”) is 50 

 Actor Eric Balfour (“24”) is 42 

 Actress Sasha Barrese (“The Hangover”) is 38 

 Singer Kelly Clarkson (“American Idol”) is 37 

 Actor Jack Quaid (“The Hunger Games”) is 27 

AND…..”If you’re sitting in a bar this afternoon, like Jay and his friends 

will be doing…..and Singer Mariah Carey  comes in, we hope that you 

will buy her a "Songbird Supreme" drink, as she is 49 years old today.     

You might be a  

redneck if ......... 

 - More than one living relative is 

named after a Southern Civil War 

general. 

 - You think the stock market  

has a fence around it. 

 - You think the O.J. trial was the big Sunkist and 

Minutemaid taste test. 

 - You've ever lost a loved one to kudzu. 

 - Your boat has not left the driveway in 15 years. 

 - Your front porch collapses and kills more than 

three dogs.  
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  If you have something for the newsletter,  
please send it to  Scott Youngberg   
via E-mail:  esysy@att.net      

                    ——Thank you                                                                 

    This Month’s  

  Sudoku Puzzle….   

 A sudoku puzzle is a grid of 9 by 9 

squares that has been divided into 9 

smaller regions of 3 by 3 squares. The 

goal is to write the numbers 1 through 

9 in the squares so: 

• Each horizontal row has every number only once. 

• Each vertical column has every number only once. 

• Each 3 by 3  region has every number only once. 

    Difficulty– Very Hard. Be sure to use a pencil!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                       (Answers on Page 9) 

       

     Here Comes  

 “Little Johnny” 

   

   — Little Johnny came home from 

school one day slightly confused.  

His mother was Jewish and his 

father was Hispanic. 

So Johnny says, "Mum, am I more 

Jewish or more Hispanic?" 

"What does it really matter? You’ll 

just have to ask your father", his mother tells him. 

So Johnny’s father gets home from work and Johnny asks 

the same question, 

"Dad, am I more Jewish or more Hispanic?" 

"What kind of a question is that, does it really matter? 

Why do you want to know if you’re more Jewish or more 

Hispanic?" asks his dad. 

"Well, it’s like this dad. Tommy down the street wants to 

sell his bicycle for $50,  

I don’t know whether to talk him down to $25, or wait till 

dark and steal the f’n thing!" 

    Visit our Website: 
     www.delraybeach  

     kiwanis-sunrise.org 

  Answers.......... 
1) Fact - the letter s that the 

former president used for his 

middle initial was a compromise for 

the names of his grandfathers. 

Anderson Shipp Truman and 

Solomon Young. 

2) Crap - although, beginning in 

1988, it was called pork "the other 

white meat", pork contains as much myoglobin, an 

oxygen-storing pigment that contains iron, as veal does. 

The more myoglobin the meat has the redder the meat. 

3) Fact - She did hold on to her title "Princess of Wales". 

As part of the 1996 settlement she received more than 

$20 Million as well as $600,000 per year but was 

forbidden to use her position to profit from commercial 

deals. 

4) Fact - he survived a brutal car crash in 1954 during a 

drive from Las Vegas to L.A. He lost his left eye. 

5) Fact - Introduced in 1961 by Procter and Gamble. 

They did not have fastening tabs though. 

6) Fact - It was a top 20 hit in 1970. 

7) Fact - In 1947 5,000 toys were distributed in Los 

Angles by Marine Reservists. It was so successful it was 

'formed" in 1948. Walt Disney designed the logo. 

Some people are like Slinkies … not really good for 

anything, but you can’t help smiling when you see 

one tumble down the stairs. 

http://www.delraybeachkiwanis-sunrise.org
http://www.delraybeachkiwanis-sunrise.org
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The Delray Beach Kiwanis Club was  

Chartered in 1973 as the Kiwanis Club of 

Delray Beach-Sunrise and is operating in 

Division 21 of the Florida District. 
Club Mailing Address: PO Box 7083, Delray Beach, Fl.33482 
 
       2018-19  Kiwanis Int’l  President: 
                          Poly Lat  
 

        2018-19  Florida Kiwanis Governor: 

                       Steve LeBlanc  
            Email: stephenjohnleblanc@gmail.com  

        2018-19  Division 21 Lt. Governor: 
                      (open) 

             Other Division 21 Clubs:   

 

        Boca Raton-1st & 3rd Thursdays, 4 p.m. 
       Clive Daniels Furniture Store Upstairs  
       1351 NW Boca Raton Blvd  
       Boca Raton  (NW Corner Glades Road & NW 2nd Ave) 
 
   Boynton Beach - Tuesdays, 12 Noon 
       Bru’s Room 
       1333 N. Congress Ave    
       Boynton Beach 
 
   Gold Coast Knights-1st & 3rd Wed., 7 p.m. 
       Duffy's Sports Grill 
       Linton Boulevard and Federal Highway 
       Delray Beach 
  
   Green Acres - Wednesdays, 12 Noon 
       New China Buffet 
       5841 Lake Worth Road 
       Greenacres 
  
   Hypoluxo-Lantana - Tuesdays, 7:00 a.m. 
        Maddock Park 
        1200 West Drew Street 
        Lantana 
  
   Lake Worth - Tuesdays, 8 a.m. 
         Too-Jays Restaurant 
         419 Lake Avenue 
         Lake Worth 
 

         Florida Kiwanis Foundation:   

         2018-19  President:  Winifred Holland  
               Email: Winnieh1024@gmail.com  
        Div. 21 Trustee:  Tom Thayer 
            E-mail: TomThayer@Earthlink.net 

             International  

    President’s Corner  
             Poly Lat 
      President of Kiwanis International              
     

                Play Time 

 The April/May issue of Kiwanis 

magazine focuses on the importance of play in our lives. When 

we are youngsters, ideally life is all about fun and family. Play is 

our job. I remember growing up how I rushed outside with my 

brothers and sisters to play basketball, hide-and-seek and even 

chess. These are fond memories and I now enjoy sharing in 

these activities with my children and grandchildren. 

   Kids should be playful and carefree. Unfortunately, reality can 

be very different for too many children. As Kiwanians, our 

mission of service is to assist and steer children toward a better 

life not only with safe places to play, but with vaccines, 

educational opportunities and other necessities. 

   Working to give children a stronger foundation makes our 

hearts full when we see smiles and hear laughter. There are 

many events throughout the year that our clubs sponsor to 

brighten a child’s day and give them reason to believe in their 

dreams. One of my favorite times of year is Christmas. In the 

Philippines, my club continues a tradition I started 25 years ago 

in honor of my daughter, who was born on Christmas Eve. 

   The Kiwanis Club of Inter-City Homes, Muntinlupa, Metro 

Manila hosts the Jollibee Party for children who are less 

fortunate. We have a mascot, gifts and games, and we give kids 

food to take home to their families. 

   Globally, our Kiwanis team is made up of hundreds of 

thousands of people around the world who come together to 

enrich the lives of children. When I say I like to celebrate, it is 

not frivolous. Celebrations recognize those who step up and 

achieve and can motivate those who need a little coaxing. This 

is my vision for this year’s Kiwanis convention and the K.I.D.S. 

Awards (Kiwanis International Distinguished Service), which will 

be awarded at the member, club, division and district levels. 

   We know that as we get older, playtime is still important. It 

gives us something to look forward to when we engage with one 

another as we pursue common goals. Who doesn’t have more 

fun at work when there’s a congenial, lighthearted environment? 

It’s the same in our club meetings. The more fun we have, the 

more ownership we take in delivering meaningful experiences 

and opportunities to our kids and communities. 

Sudoku Puzzle….Answers 
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       From Our Photographer’s    

        Camera…… 
   Our Trusty photographer and a helper or two 

giving us some great memories from recent 
meetings and events.  ENJOY! 


